
New Mexico Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Dept 

Oil Conservation Division, 1625 N. French Dr.

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Ref:

New Mexico M State No. 25 

>:l29-22S-.:i7E 
API # 30-025-1051^-00-00

Attached please find sundry notice for work performed in February 2005 by GP II Energy Inc., 113 

Corporate Dr. Midland TX, 79705, who is the current operator of the referenced well. This work was an 

attempt to P&A which was unsuccessful due to not bring able to engage the 2 7/8" casing which was 

parted and the top is at a depth of 376'. Upon completion of this work 10 joints of 2 7/8" casing and 2 

joints of 1.90" tubing were put back in the well. The well was then shut in. An MIT was inadvertently 

scheduled and witnessed by the OCD on 7/29/2015. The MIT failed and the well is noncompliant.

Enclosed is form C103 Sundry notice of intent to begin plugging operations, a wellbore diagram, and the 

above mentioned C103 for the work previously completed. The work related to the C103 notice of 

intent will bei^in on or before the Corrective Action Due Date of 11/1/2015. If you have questions or 

need additional information regarding plan of action for the referenced well please feel free contact me.

4k
Nick Hood ’
Vice President
H&J Petroleum Management & Consulting 

1031 Andrews Hwy, Suite 300, Midland TX. 79701 

Office: 437/704-5190 

Mobile: 43 2/GC4:::0-'h 

nhood(a)hroc t ro.com
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